Emergency Shinnston City Council Meeting

City Of Shinnston, West Virginia

June 02, 2017
The Emergency Meeting of the Shinnston City Council was called to order at 12:02 P.M. in Council Chambers on Monday, June 02, 2017 by Mayor Sammy J. DeMarco. Mayor Sam DeMarco, Vice-Mayor Pat Kovalck, Councilpersons Rodney Strait, Mary Ann Ferris, Bill Watson, and Maxine Weser were present. Councilperson Brian Parrish was absent.  Also present were City Manager Amy Wilson, Community Development Director A J Hammond, and City Clerk Kathleen Panek.

Mayor DeMarco led the Pledge of Allegiance. Councilperson Strait gave the Invocation.

It was ascertained that a quorum was present.

An Emergency Meeting is called when delay would have adverse consequences to the City. This meeting was called due to the possibility of either the price increasing or losing the purchase of property.
City Manager Wilson requested an Executive Session for reason of sale or lease of property. Mayor DeMarco made a motion to go into Executive Session. Vice Mayor Kovalck seconded. Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Mayor DeMarco made a motion to return to Emergency Session. Vice Mayor Kovalck seconded. Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Mayor DeMarco made a motion to accept the Resolution authorizing the City Manager to negotiate and purchase the property at Pike and Bridge Streets. Vice Mayor Kovalck seconded. 

Mayor DeMarco explained it is the former G. C. Murphy Building. The City is able to purchase it for $20,000. The building has been examined this week by engineers and architects and it is sound. The roof will have to be replaced and is estimated to cost $50,000 to $60,000.

Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Mayor DeMarco made a motion to adjourn. Councilperson Strait seconded. Meeting adjourned at 12:46.
________________________________________

Kathleen Panek, City Clerk

Date Accepted by Council:

_________________________________________

Sammy J. DeMarco, Mayor

